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This will likely be my final report to the board.  It has been a great ten years as director.  How time flies when you are having fun.  It has come to the point in Judy’s health that I must resign and spend my time with her.  I find that I can’t leave her at home alone and if I take her with me, her anxiety level goes up and she has another episode with her heart.  This decision was made much easier knowing that David will do a great job.  I really had not planned on running for reelection this last cycle but I allowed some arm twisters to get the best of me.  I have regretted that decision since.
I’m very proud of what the ARRL has accomplished in the last few years but know that we still have much to do. The following is a list of some of the things that I’ve been hearing from the membership lately.
· We still haven’t marketed our proposal for Regulation by Bandwidth.  At the well attended Cowtown hamfest in Fort Worth this weekend, I could find no one that was even aware of the subject.  They asked me why we weren’t publishing the need for this!
· The bottom portion of the 80 meter phone band is of great concern in my division.  It gets very little use by phone operators and the CW operators are complaining that they are all jammed on top of one another with RTTY folks mixed in and their nets are losing members as a result.

· I’m still getting a number of complaints about contests taking over the bands on weekends.  They want contests limited to band segments and penalized for operating outside of those segments.
· In many of our members’ eyes LoTW has come to a grinding halt.  Most see it as the greatest thing we have done but they also see the need to add other awards and are getting to the point of being angry over the lack of progress.

· I’m also getting complaints that we don’t effectively use volunteers.  I’ve heard from those that say they have offered their programming skills, etc. and have been told thanks but no thanks.  

· One suggestion that I’ve heard from the membership is to have application forms for things like DXCC to be on the web site.  The individual could enter all their data and all staff would have to do is verify the cards.

· Another suggestion that I’ve heard recently is that we promote the use of tube type equipment because of the possibility of EMP.  

· There is also considerable concern over Riley Hollingsworth’s replacement at FCC.  We need to continue to work with the FCC to get a strong individual to take his place.
· Another suggestion is that we promote the Youth Sked Database as it is basically dead.

· The idea of the ARRL making web space available for affiliated clubs is still being suggested.

· This is a timely suggestion.  With the National Safety Council promoting a ban on cell phone use in vehicles nationwide and many of the states considering bans, it would be nice if the ARRL would come up with wording to substitute for the statement “wireless telecommunications device” that is being used by most.
I look forward to seeing you this week.  I will be one of the guys that is all bundled up!

Respectfully submitted,

Coy Day, N5OK   
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